The Regular meeting of the Abbeville Harbor & Terminal District of Commissioners was held at 5 P.M. Tuesday March 26, 2024 at the Abbeville Harbor & Terminal District office.

President Patrick Duhon called the meeting to order with roll call.

Commissioners present: Carlton Campbell, Patrick Duhon, Wayne LeBleu, Jimmie Steen, Bud

Zaunbrecher

Commissioners absent: Tim Creswell

Executive Director present: Jay Campbell Director of Development present: Nick Gautreau

Director of Development present: Nick Gautreaux
Secretary present: Cheryl Broussard

Engineers present: Brian Primeaux, Kim Touchet

Legal Advisor present: Roger E. Boynton

President Patrick Duhon welcomed guests Brittany Bordelon and Bethany Domingue with Leadership Vermilion and Abbeville General Hospital, Richard Primeaux, Craig Romero, Port of Iberia Executive Director and Roy Pontiff.

Upon motion of Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher and duly seconded by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and unanimously adopted to accept the minutes of the February 27, 2024 Regular Meeting.

President Patrick Duhon asked for any public comments on Agenda items listed. There were no public comments.

Executive Director Craig Romero with the Port of Iberia updated the Commissioners on the AGMAC Channel Dredging Project. A contract worth \$21.4 million was awarded to Orion out of Houston 16 feet deep 50-footwide channel from Intracoastal City to the Freshwater Bayou Locks with the team expecting to start soon. We are finishing Phase 1 of the Port of Iberia project which cost \$38 million which will be finished in April of this year. President Patrick Duhon asked about the Freshwater Bayou Locks. Mr. Romero stated that would be Phase III and they propose to replace the locks with a barge swing gate.

Mr. Roy Pontiff stated they appreciated all the help and support from Jay and this Board.

Executive Director Jay Campbell reminded the Commissioners about the Financial Disclosure to be completed by May 15, 2024 and a return a copy to keep in file.

Executive Director Jay Campbell reminded the Commissioners about the Ethics Training Online Course to be completed by the end of 2024.

Executive Director Jay Campbell reminded the Commissioners about the Sexual Harassment Training Online Course to be completed by the end of 2024.

Upon motion of Commissioner Jimmie Steen and duly seconded by Commissioner Carlton Campbell and unanimously adopted that effective April 1, 2024, Nick Gautreaux Co-Execuitve Director be

Page 2 March 26, 2024

appointed as Executive Director, receiving full benefits and a salary commensurate with that of the retiring Jay Campbell.

Executive Director Jay Campbell stated when he came on board we had a 5 member board and we had the benefit of having Jimmy Vorhoff who was with the original board who was approved by the Legislature. Jay stated learned a lot from him, why things happened the way they did and how they changed over the years. I would be remiss if I did not mention Ms. Rose. Whatever, Jimmy told her, Rose and I would talk about it, she had been here since day one working with the Chamber. This organization owes a debt of gratitude to Rose Toth LaBauve.

The Commissioners thanked Jay Campbell for what he has been able to accomplish in his time her and his knowledge about the Port of Vermilion and the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District.

The Commissioners presented Executive Director Jay Campbell a plaque in commemoration of his 37 years of service. "As he steps into retirement, we, the Commissioners of the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District, honor James W. Campbell, Executive Director of the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District and Port of Vermilion, for an illustrious career spanning 37 years of dedicated service. Since April 1, 1997, Jay has been at the helm, steering the District and the Port with visionary leadership and unwavering commitment. His legacy, marked by the comprehensive development of the Port, ensuring it is equipped with all necessary infrastructure, stands as a testament to his profound dedication to our community and the success of the District. Jay's relentless pursuit of excellence has not only set a high standard for those who follow but has also laid a solid foundation that will support the growth and prosperity of the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District for generations to come. With deepest appreciation, The Commissioners of the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District"

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux gave a Financial Report to the Commissioners. We are still averaging about 5.2-5.3% return on investments, which had helped in meeting some goals, such as installing security cameras around the premises.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux asked for a motion to adopt the following policies.

Upon motion by Commissioner Jimmie Steen and duly seconded by Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher and unanimously adopted to formally adopt the Budget, Accessibility, Harassment & Purchasing Policy, and authorize periodic amendments as needed to ensure ongoing compliance with State and Federal regulations.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux informed the Commissioners there had been problems getting the Intracoastal City Boat Launch parking fees upgraded and requested authorization to begin charging increase on April 1, 2024.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux explained to the Commissioners that due to software issues we were unable to increase parking fees at the Intracoastal City Boat Launch. After numerous phone calls and talking to two different companies we were finally able to get software upgraded and are ready to increase rates effective April 1, 2024.

Page 3 March 26, 2024

Upon motion of Commissioner Carlton Campbell and duly seconded by Commissioner Jimmie Steen and unanimously adopted to change the language to make the new fees for Intracoastal City Boat Launch parking fees effective on April 1, 2024.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux asked for approval to name the Abbeville Meridional as the Official Journal of the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District.

Upon motion of Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and duly seconded by Commissioner Carlton Campbell and unanimously adopted to approve naming the Abbeville Meridional as the Official Journal of the Abbeville Harbor and Terminal District.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux updated the Commissioners on the installation of the security system and cameras in the District Office Building.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux requested authority to adopt the Emergency Contract with Primeaux, Touchet and Associates, L.L.C.

Upon motion of Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and duly seconded by Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher and unanimously adopted that we accept Primeaux, Touchet & Associates contract for extraordinary emergency Recovery Events and authorize Executive Director to sign all necessary documents.

Executive Director Nick Gautreaux presented Legislative ActHB685 regarding the creation of Louisiana Port Multimodal Council. The Port Priority Program works now and is nonpolitical as it is.

Upon motion of Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and duly seconded by Commissioner Jimmie Steen and unanimously adopted to authorize the adoption of a Resolution opposing HB685 relative to the creation of Louisiana Port Multimodal Council and authorize Executive Director Nick Gautreaux to sign the Resolution.

Upon motion of Commissioner Patrick Duhon and duly seconded by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu that at this time all offices of the Abbeville Harbor & Terminal District are vacant and the floor is open for nominations of officers. Commissioner Jimmie Steen was nominated for President by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and seconded by Commissioner Carlton Campbell. Motion carried. Commissioner Jimmie Steen was unanimously elected President. Commissioner Patrick Duhon was nominated for Vice President by Commissioner Carlton Campbell and seconded by President Jimmie Steen. Motion carried. Commissioner Patrick Duhon was unanimously elected Vice President. Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher was nominated for Secretary-Treasurer but declined. Commissioner Carlton Campbell was nominated for Secretary-Treasurer by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and seconded by Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher. Commissioner Carlton Campbell was unanimously elected Secretary-Treasurer.

There being no further business to come before the Board it was moved by Commissioner Patrick Duhon and seconded by Commissioner Carlton Campbell the meeting was adjourned.

CARLTON CAMPBELL
SECRETARY-TREASURER

JIMMIE STEEN PRESIDENT